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Hart County Board of Assessors

P.O. Box 810
165 W. Franklin Street

Hartwell, GA  30643

(706) 376-3997
Board Members:  

Bill Capie, Chairman

Larry Bramblett
Ray Dillon                             

           Jerry McHan

             Bobbie Busha
The Hart County Board of Assessors met on Tuesday, April 15, 2014 for a regular scheduled meeting at the Hart County Appraisal Department. Those in attendance were Board of Assessor Members: Mr. Bill Capie, Chairman of the BOA, Mr. Jerry McHan, Mrs. Bobbie Busha, Mr. Ray Dillon, and Mr. Larry Bramblett. Mr. Wayne Patrick, Chief Appraiser, Mr. Shane Hix, Deputy Chief Appraiser.

The minutes were taken at this meeting by Brad E. Goss.

Mr. Capie called the meeting to order at 9:04am and led the opening prayer. 

Mr. Capie requested that an amendment be made to the agenda under old business to discuss an addition to the policy manual. A motion was made by Mrs. Busha and the motion was seconded by Mr. McHan. The motion carried by a 5-0 vote.
A motion was made by Mrs. Busha to approve the amended agenda and the motion was seconded by Mr. McHan. The motion carried by a 5-0 vote.

A motion was made by Mrs. Busha and seconded by Mr. McHan to approve the minutes from the March 18th meeting. The motion carried with a vote of 5-0.

Deputy Chief Appraiser, Mr. Shane Hix, presented one automobile appeal. Mr. Hix presented to the BOA a spreadsheet that gave information to support the recommendation he offered to the BOA. This led to further discussion on the future presentations of automobile appeals by several BOA members and a better understanding upon what the BOA’s role in the setting of value as it relates to car appeals. There was a motion by Mr. McHan to approve the value presented by Mr. Hix. It was seconded by Mr. Bramblett and the motion carried by a 5-0 vote. Mr. Capie and Mr. Hix offered to propose policies related to automobile appeals for consideration at a future meeting.
Chief Appraiser, Mr. Wayne Patrick, presented a 2014 Conservation Use list for approval. There was some discussion on if there were any within the list that needed further discussion. Mr. Patrick responded that all parcels on this list that needed any further discussion and that they had been reviewed and had met Conservation Use criteria. A motion to approve the list was made by Mr. Dillon and the motion was seconded by Mr. McHan. The motion carried with a vote of 5-0.
Chief Appraiser, Mr. Wayne Patrick, presented a list of Homestead Exemptions for 2014 to be approved. There were a question whether the criteria for Homesteads for seniors and how they are distinguished. Discussion of Property Tax Returns and The Homestead Exemptions led Mrs. Busha and Mr. Goss to agree to work on a plan for making property owners more informed on these two subjects. A motion was made to approve the presented Homestead Exemptions by Mr. Dillon and seconded by Mr. McHan. The motion was carried by a 5-0 vote.
Chief Appraiser, Mr. Wayne Patrick, presented the progress that had been made on the review of the city project. It has been collaborative effort by Mr. Hix, Mrs. Dove, and Mr. Dalton thus far. There will be the addition of another team in the very near future that will help to ensure that this project will be concluded by the June time frame. When asked what review of a parcel includes, Mr. Patrick stated that it was a confirmation or correction of data shown on the property record card and the addition of newfound data during the review i.e., Additions, Porches.

Under item eight of the approved agenda, The Assessor Reports Mr. Capie and Mrs. Busha reported that they had begun to review the Job descriptions that Mr. Patrick had prepared for all of the Appraisal Staff. Mr. McHan, Mr. Bramblett, and Mr. Dillon had no reports.

Under old business Mr. Capie proposed the attached addition to the Policy and Procedures Manual of a policy regarding the cost for data prepared by the GIS department. The motion to add this proposed policy was made by Mrs. Busha and seconded by Mr. McHan. The motion passed with a 5-0 vote.

Under new business, discussion of the proposed budget was begun by Mr. Capie and further presented by Mr. Patrick. Mr. Dillon made a motion to accept the presented 2015 budget, and Mrs. Busha seconded.  
A motion was made by Mr. Bramblett to amend the budget with the addition of $5200 under the line item of Janitorial.  Mr. McHan seconded.  The amendment was accepted by Mr. Dillon and Mrs. Busha, and the amendment was approved, 5-0.

A motion was made by Mr. McHan to amend the budget with an increase in BOA compensation to $250 per month and $300 for the Chairman. Mr. Bramblett seconded.  Mr. Dillon and Mrs. Busha accepted the changes to the motion.
The amended motion carried by a 5-0 vote. 

Mr. Capie stated that a member of the BOA could attend CAVEAT training, May 20-22, along with someone from the property appraisal staff. Mr. Patrick stated that he would be attending. 

A motion was made to close public meeting and enter executive session at 10:26 a.m. by Mr. Dillon. The motion was seconded by Mr. McHan. The motion passed 5-0. 

A motion was made to reopen the public session at 10:53 a.m. by Mr. Dillon. The motion was seconded by Ms. Busha, the motion passed 5-0
There being no further business a motion was made by Mr. Bramblett to adjourn. It was seconded by Mr. Dillon, and the motion was carried by a 5-0 vote.               

Bill Capie, Chairman


Bobbie Busha
Jerry McHan



Larry Bramblett
Ray Dillon
* Documents are attached to the original minutes in the Tax Assessors Office.

